
 

 

Dear Members:  

 

On behalf of all of us at Harbour Plaza Golf Club, we would like to wish you and your family a 

Happy and Prosperous Chinese New Year and “Year of the Monkey”. 

 

As you know, we have started our golf course rectification works on the front nine holes and plan 

to reopen our front nine on or around April 1
st

.  Our works include building “U” channels and 

sub-surface drainage around our water features, creating collection areas for water running off 

the golf course and pumps to pump the runoff back into the city’s water treatment facility.  We 

are doing this in order to keep water from our course filtering into the Heng Geng Reservoir and 

to be the best environmental citizen we can.  These works will not affect the course routing and 

over time and will not have any effect on the playability and beauty of our course.  Please see 

our detailed notice to our members explaining the timing of our works and its effect on you. 

 

Concurrently we have continued to improve the front nine by replacing our collars around each 

green with TifGrand Bermuda, renovating our problem bunkers and doing all of our cultural 

works now.  When we reopen you will find the front nine in great condition. 

 

We will also have to repeat the same works on the middle and back nines and have the goal of 

reopening all 27 holes by late summer or early fall. 

 

I also ask that you join us in congratulating our 2015 Club Champions: 

 

    Men’s Club Champion   Mr. Jeff Wang 

    Ladies Club Champion   Ms. Alice Karr 

    Couples Club Champions  Mr. and Mrs. (Jessie), Joe Wong. 

 

Finally, continuing in our commitment to be environmentally friendly we will be providing you 

with electronic monthly statements by WeChat or Email beginning February 1
st

.  Please see our 

detailed notice explaining how to utilize this feature.  Go Green! 

 

With Best Regards 

 

 

Tim Shaver  

Club Manager 

 

 


